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WPPS 

Family News  
 

Congratulations to 
Ebrahim (Grade R) and 
Gammaad (Grade N) 
Adams on the birth of 
their baby sister. 
 

Our condolences to 
Ahmed (Grade 2) and 
Luqmaan (Grade R) 
Gangrakar whose 
maternal grandmother  
passed away this week. 
Our thoughts are with 
them and their family at 
this sad time. 
 
 

From the Headmasterls Desk 
- MICHAEL HOSTY 

 
 
THANK YOU 

¶ Those who supported the boys at the 
Glenbridge Concert at the City Hall on 
Sunday. 

¶ The parents who attended the Sexual 
Development Talk on Wednesday 
evening.  

¶ All the parents who came to the listen 
to the fantastic SoloistsΩ Concert on 
Thursday. 

 

POSITIVE PARENTING ς Humour 
 

ü My dad made me laugh. He was a real 
tease. I loved listening to his banter 
with friends and family. As a teenager, I 
thought his jokes were ΨlameΩ and 
ΨblindΩ, but I would still secretly smile. 

ü True humour is not light ςmindedness, 
its light-heartedness. It is one of the 
fundamental elements of a beautiful 
family culture. 

ü ThereΩs so much serious άstuffέ that 
goes with parenting, raising kids, paying 
bills, maintaining a routine, etc. etc! 
being around merry, cheerful people 
who are upbeat and full of good stories 
and good humour is the very thing that 
makes people want to be with others. 

 

ü In many households the central 
element that preserves the sanity, fun, 
unity and magnetic attraction of a 
family culture is laughter.  

ü Laughter is a great tension releaser. IǘΩǎ 
a producer of endorphins and other 
mood-enhancing chemicals in the brain 
that gives a sense of pleasure.  

ü Humour helps us keep things (even big 
issues) in perspective. 

ü Consider doing a self-audit of just how 
often, at home, you are somewhat 
uptight, demanding and over-exacting. 

ü This does not mean compromising your 
expectations or authority. Of course, as 
with anything else, humour can be 
carried to excess, and can result in a 
culture of sarcasm and cutting humour 
in the home. 

ü There is so much to laugh about, 
beginning with ourselves! 

ü When I think of my dad, my fist image is 
of his face lit up, warm, friendly and 
joyful. How would you like your child to 
remember you one day? 

 



2 | P a g e 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
  
 

 
 
 
  
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  

Thought for the Week 
 
άwŜŀŘƛƴƎ ƛǎ ŀ ōŀǎƛŎ ǘƻƻƭ ƛƴ ƭƛǾƛƴƎ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ƭƛŦŜΦέ 
 
American philosopher and educator Mortimer J Adler (1902-
2001) 

Chaplainls Corner 
 
 
 

 
 
If you stop sinning, and start doing right, 
you will keep living and be secure. 

Psalm 37:27 
 
tŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ tǊŀȅŜǊ DǊƻǳǇ ς All welcome 
 

Wednesdays 07.45 ς 08.30 in Eden Rd Staff Room 
 

Send prayer requests or get reminders to: 
Grades 3 to 7: Julien Rumbelow jrumbelow@hsrc.ac.za   
Grades R to 2: Kath Malan jkmalan@webafrica.org.za  
 
Invitation to Wednesday Chapel Services ς Grade 6 Parents 
 

We invite Grade 6 parents to attend the Chapel service on 
Wednesday 30 October will be in the Stansbury Hall at 07.40. 
Please come and join us. 
 
 

Just one gift!  
 

Christmas Hampers and Carol Service Toys 
 

We would once again like to provide hampers of non-perishable 
goods for our ground and kitchen staff for Christmas. We are also 
collecting soft toys to donate to underprivileged children. 
 

If you would like to provide a small, non-perishable item for the 
ground and kitchen staff as a thank you, or a small toy to light up 
Christmas for a child, we will be very appreciative. These items 
can be delivered to either office by Monday 11 November. Please 
note that even a small donation is much appreciated and all 
donations are strictly voluntary. 

 

 

Chess 
 

Rahul Chagan, Alex Holwill and Sachin Chagan have been 
selected to be part of the Western Province team for the South 
African Junior Chess Championships. They will be representing 
the U10, U12 and U14 teams, respectively. The tournament will 
take place from 14 ς 18 December 2013 in Durban. 
Congratulations and good wishes to these boys. 
 

Music  
 
Music Workshop 
There is a Music Workshop on Tuesday 29 October for all the 
boys who are taking Trinity College music exams later in the 
term. The programme is available on the school's webpage. 
 
Christmas Market Musical Performances 
10.00 - 10.30 African Marimba Band 
11.00 - 11.15  Grade N boys 
12.00 - 12.20 Junior Choir 
13.00 - 13.30 Wind Band 
13.30 - 14.00 String Orchestra 

 

mailto:jrumbelow@hsrc.ac.za%20for
mailto:jkmalan@webafrica.org.za
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Eden Road Notes 
 

ATOM ANT ς FRIDAY 1 NOVEMBER 
The Grade 2 boys will have the Atom Ant presentation during the 
school morning.  
 

BOYS SINGING AT THE WPPS CHRISTMAS MARKET ς THURSDAY 
31 OCTOBER 
Grade N boys   11.00 
Grades 1, 2 & 3 choir    12.00 
 

REMINDERS 
Thurs 31 Oct  WPPS Christmas Market 
Fri 1 Nov  Atom Ant (Grade 2) 
  Stump Cricket 16.00 
 

WPPS Second-hand Shop 
 
The is open on Friday between 13.00 ς 14.00 
 
 
SPECIFIC DONATION REQUESTS: Blazers (any size)  
 
As we move back into summer uniform, please sort through 
your uniforms and consider donating what no longer fits to the 
second-hand shop. 
 
All money raised from your donation of second-hand uniform 
items goes towards the WPPS Bursary Fund. 
 
Contact Erica Jankovich 082 812 7214. 

 

 

Sports Wrap 
 

Swimming 
 

We would like to congratulate the A-league swimmers on their 
excellent performance at the gala, held at Rondebosch Boys' Prep 
last Thursday. Our boys swam exceptionally well, achieving  
seven first places and ten second places.  The final results 
were RBPS  130, WPPS 105, Bishops 90, SACS 89 and WBPS 36. 
We are very proud of the boys for their performance and 
commitment.  Well done.  
 

Grade 7 serving at the Ottawa Spur 
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Grade 5's learning about wind energy 

 

Bishops Spring Regatta 

Join us for the 2013 Bishops Spring Regatta 

With competing crews from Bishops, SACS, Somerset College, Rondebosch, 
Peninsula Girls & Western Cape Development. 

Zeekoevlei Yacht Club, Saturday 26th October 2013 

 

Racing begins at 07h30, Prize Giving at 13h00. 

 

Please park outside the gate. No dogs permitted. 

Enquiries: rowing@bishops.org.za 

 

 

Old Boy News from Bishops  
 
Congratulations to Old Boys, Kimon Haralambous (2002-2009) 
who was made Head of House (Mallet) and Max Linley (2002-
2009) who was made Deputy Head of House (Kidd). 
 
We are extremely proud of you! 
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